
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 19, 2016 

GCID Landowners and Water Users 

2016 Water Supply Update 

 
 

Glenn-Colusa Irrigation District (GCID) received notice from the U.S. Bureau of 
Reclamation (Reclamation) on February 18, 2016, that the 2016 Water Year is not a 
Critical Year based on the forecasted full natural inflow to Shasta Lake for the 2016 
Water Year. The significant rainfall and snowpack through the month of January have 
increased storage and led to Reclamation’s determination.  
 
The letter goes on to say that, “While hydrologic conditions have improved, the last 
four consecutive years of drought have placed significant pressures on available water 
supplies. Thus implementation of the 2016 Year necessitates the continued 
coordination, cooperation, and collaboration that we established during the drought.” 
 
GCID General Manager Thad Bettner reported to the Board of Directors at the February 
18, 2016, meeting that a non-critical year does not mean that the District will be able 
to resume “normal year” operations. The repeated drought years have impacted the 
winter-run Chinook salmon in the Sacramento River and Reclamation will be consulting 
with National Marine Fisheries Service on Central Valley Project operations.  
 
Multiple meetings are scheduled during the next several weeks with the Sacramento 
River Settlement Contractors, Reclamation, National Marine Fisheries Service, State 
Water Resources Control Board, California Department of Fish and Wildlife Service and 
state and federal legislators to discuss operations and diversions during the 2016 
irrigation season. If winter-run Chinook salmon protection remains an issue, delivery 
patterns in April and May could look similar to 2014 and 2015. 
 

Water transfers for 2016 remain uncertain due to changing hydrologic conditions. 
GCID has a potential water transfer agreement with East Bay Municipal Utility District 
(EBMUD) if additional water supply is needed. However, EBMUD may not call for the 
water if the improved water supply conditions make it unnecessary.  The Tehama 
Colusa Canal Authority (TCCA) has expressed interest in purchasing water on behalf of 
TCCA districts, but no offer has been received to date. The San Luis Delta-Mendota  
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Water Authority has expressed interest in transfer quantities similar to last year; 
however, transfer capacity through the delta is unknown at this time.   
 
The upcoming meetings on GCID’s water supply will also include a discussion on 
transfers as more information should become available over the next several weeks. 
 

Two informational meetings are scheduled to provide a current update for landowners 
and water users on 2016 water supply and operations and potential water transfers. 

The meetings will be held on Thursday, March 10, 2016, at the following locations: 

 
 
       
 
 
 
 


